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Washington, D.C.— Rep. Barbara Lee, the Chair of the Congressional Progressive Caucus
Peace and Security Task Force, with CPC Co-Chairs Reps. Raúl M. Grijalva and Keith Ellison
and Caucus members John Conyers, Donna Edwards, Mike Honda, Rush Holt, and Jim
McGovern, Monday sent a letter requesting the full, unclassified release of
information surrounding the Obama administration's drone policy. Rep. Conyers is the Ranking
Member of the House Judiciary Committee.  

The letter requests a formal report to Congress explaining the scope and legal justification for
the drone program. "Authorizing the killing of American citizens and others has profound
implications for our Constitution, the core values of our nation, our national security and future
international practice," the authors write. "The executive branch's claim of authority to deprive
citizens of life, and to do so without explaining the legal bases for doing so, sets a dangerous
precedent and is a model of behavior that the United States would not want other nations to
emulate."

The letter cites several problems with current drone policy, including its "unbounded geographic
scope; unidentified high-level officials with authority to approve kill-lists; a vaguely defined
definition of whether a capture is 'feasible,' [and] an overly broad definition of the phrase
'imminent threat,' which re-defines the word in a way that strays significantly from its traditional
and legal meaning."

Full text of the letter can be found here:  http://lee.house.gov/sites/lee.house.gov/files/President
%20Obama%20Drones%20Letter%203.11.2013.pdf
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